
The Regeneration of the Harbourfront in Western District 

    
Abstract  
The wider waterfront area in the Central-Western District is now inaccessible and 

unwelcoming to the public. Most of the harbourfront areas are occupied by 

incompatible uses which contradict the current public interests to release the 

Victoria harbour-front for public leisure purposes.  

 

This public engagement program is an attempt to make possible a bottom-up 

planning proposal for a better waterfront for residents living in the 

Central-Western District. The study area comprised a 3.7km long waterfront, 

from Shun Tak Centre (Sheung Wan) to the east and Kennedy Town to the west.  

 

This program emphasized on consensus building among local residents through a 

set of public engagement events in the planning process. A series of street 

exhibitions aiming to raise public awareness marked the beginning of the 

program. This was followed by a public survey to gather more in-depth views 

regarding the waterfront development. Subsequently, a total of two community 

workshops (for envisioning and designing the area respectively) and a civil forum 

cum exhibition were organized to further solicit views from local residents. 

 

Public visions and opinions solicited from the public engagement activities 

formed the foundation to our development proposal, namely “The Rebuilding of 

an Energetic and Vibrant Waterfront” (活力海濱 生機展現). We propose to 

divide the waterfront development into 5 thematic areas, which are:  

 

1. Extension of Waterfront Green Areas –Sun Yat Sen Memorial Park 

2. Experience the Locale and Boost the Local Economy – Western District Food 

Plaza 

3. Extension of the Belcher Bay Park – Multi-function Waterfront Promenade 

4. The Arts and Recreational Hub – Western District Multi-cultural plaza 

5. Provision of Waterfront Activity Place – Sunset-gazing Park  

 

Our proposal emphasizes on “comprehensiveness” and “sustainability”. The 5 

thematic areas are well-connected and complementary to each other, so as to 

inject a sense of coherence and create a vibrant waterfront with diversity. In 

addition to proposing open space and parks along the waterfront, activities that 

would stimulate local economies, such as the food plaza and residential 

development at appropriate locations, are also included to ensure a balanced and 

financially viable development.  

 

The harbour-front area is an important and valuable possession of every citizen of 



Hong Kong. However, the planning of the Central-Western District waterfront 

areas has long been delayed. This public engagement planning program has 

successfully gathered the opinions and visions of residents in the district and has 

come up with a practical development proposal. We sincerely hope that the 

government would consider our proposal, to work together a sustainable 

waterfront in the Central-Western District. 

 

 

Full report can be downloaded at the link below:  
http://mcskcc.caritas.org.hk/public/modules/shing_sai_report_2009/shing_sai_report_2009.htm 

 

 

 

 

Caritas Mok Cheung Sui Kan Community Centre 
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